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COMMUNITY BOARD MEMBERS REPORT 

Report to Community Board    Te Hiku 

Members Name     John Stewart 

Subdivision    Kaitaia  

Date    August 22 

 

 

REPORT 

 

1) Meetings/Functions 

16/08 Te Hiku community board footpath meeting and board meeting  
22/08 KBA Meeting 
23/08 Community board meeting and Te ahu (strategic plan meeting) 
27/08 HBGFC wharf opening 
 
 

 

2) Issues  -   

On 23rd April 2021 Bill Subritzky and I presented the Te Hiku 

Community boards submission to the council long term plan. Part 

of that submission was for the Pukenui boardwalk concept from 

the commercial wharf to Lambs bridge reserve. 

The Te hiku board want to remind council that this concept is 

there to protect the reserve from further erosion.  

 

As it is a walkway with educational plaques and a matariki viewing 

platform, some of its funding can come from outside council and 

ratepayers, we as a board want to get this across the line. The first 

stage is getting money to plan and cost the walkway, without this 

we can’t go for funding.  

 

You will see in my latest concept I have included the matariki 

platform as there is added funding for matariki tourism projects. 

I have also added a new image of a cheaper gabion basket option 

for the foundations and maybe just a gravel footpath. 

 

This will be a great test to see if the community want tp then 

proceed with more protection paths but from south of the 

commercial wharf back to the game club 
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PROPOSED WALKWAY WITH UPDATED MATARIKI PLATFORM AND 

SAMPLE OF GABION BASKET PATHWAY 
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On a similar subject that involves the same reserve.  

The Te hiku Board as a team decided to remove the following 

plans (2screen shot images below) from any community 

consultation, as why would we build a walkway on top of a reserve 

that is not stable when we plan to build a walkway around the 

reserve above high water mark into the cliff to make it stable?. 

 

Why then did council (3months later) send landowners a letter to 

make it known there will be surveyors turning up to look into the 

exact work the community board removed from our plans.? 

 

 


